STLNA Liaison Report to IEEE SWG - October 2001

The meeting was held at 6:00pm on Monday, 1st October 2001, in Quebec, PQ, with 6 members and 6 regular guests in attendance, and Dr. E. Fugini of CESI the new chairman of the STL-TC. The Charleston, SC meeting minutes were accepted with minor changes.

The Chairman reported on the STL Technical Committee meeting, which met in Montreal, PQ on the 27/28th September 2001. STLNA hosted this international meeting in conjunction with IREQ (Ms Lyne Brisson), the first such meeting to be held outside the EU in the 32 year history of STL. The report included:-

1. STL global high-current reference WG now in progress, with the aim of establishing current reference shunts in the Americas, Europe, Far East and South Africa for laboratory global inter-comparison. The dispersal of the cost of participation is now being determined, based on the accumulated usage of the shunts during a 5 year cycle period.

2. The STL WG on the certification of HV cables is beginning its work, noting that a majority of the global testing of cables rated >52 kV are qualified to ANSI/IEEE standards. Comments from STLNA member laboratories are being collated to support the work of this group.

3. Efforts to obtain comments for IEEE standards has continued, as well as exposing IEC NCs to our testing standards. Further STL comments have been collated and passed on to the chairman for the revision of C37.60.

4. STLNA presented a revised test procedure for the uniform testing of the dielectric performance of vacuum interrupters, based on the work of Dr. K Smith. It is intended that following a period of collating of further comments, that this work will be considered as a NWIP to IEC 17A.

5. In view of the publication of the new IEC 62271-100 document, a fast track revision of the STL guide is now in progress for approval at the STL-MC in May 2002.

4. STLNA is intending the host the next STL MC meeting in conjunction with the IEEE SWG in Newport, RI, the first such meeting to be held outside the EU.

Under old business the following items were covered:-

1. The high voltage divider project is on hold pending resolution of problems with HVTT.

2. A survey of the present practice of test overhead line accessories will be made, with a view to STL standardizing the certification and reporting requirements for such products.

3. Continued monitoring of the occurrence and implications of NSDDs during the certification of SF6 and vacuum circuit breakers is being maintained, to provide further input to STL-TC on this matter. This matter may also have a bearing on the imminent balloting of C37.04a and C37.09a supplements.

Under new business the following points were covered:-

1. The present STLNA web-site, hosted under the auspices of NEMA, is being restructured along with other hosting improvements. The updating is expected to be complete by November 2001.

The meeting was closed at 7:30 pm.
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